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June 23, 2023

Manitoba Environment and Climate 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
14 Fultz Boulevard
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3Y 0L6

Attention: Director
Environmental Approval Branch

Re: Request of the extension of the Pilot Project for Leachate irrigation at Libau Landfill for 2023-2024

Dear Director:

Kontzamanis Graumann Smith MacMillan Inc. (KGS Group) is submitting this letter on behalf of the RM of St. 
Clements regarding the request for the extension of the pilot project for leachate irrigation at the Libau Landfill 
for 2023-2024. The RM, Manitoba Environment and Climate (MEC) and KGS Group met on May 9, 2023, to 
discuss the program findings and outcomes of the 2022 pilot program for leachate irrigation at the Libau Landfill. 
Since some important findings were obtained during 2022, the RM is requesting an extension of the program to 
better understand the effectiveness of leachate irrigation for two more growing seasons, using the same testing 
and sampling conditions. 

Please let us know if we can go ahead with this interesting project. 

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned.

Yours truly,

Stan Lozecznik, P. Eng., Ph.D.
Senior Environmental Engineer

SAL/jr

cc: Edwin Yazon, Environmental Approvals Branch
Arlita Madrigga, Water& Waste Coordinator RM of St Clements




